Press release: James Brokenshire
statement on Storm Ophelia

Secretary of State for Northern Ireland, Rt Hon James Brokenshire MP said:

Over the past 24 hours, I have been in regular contact with the
Head of the Northern Ireland Civil Service and representatives from
multi-agency emergency response organisations, ahead of Storm
Ophelia. There is close co-operation between the agencies and
necessary contingency arrangements are in place with the relevant
resources and networks tasked to ensure public services are
protected as far as possible. The UK Government stands ready to
provide a full range of support if requested.

The Met office has put an Amber warning in place from 12 Noon to
1lpm with the likelihood of storm force high winds during this
period. Everyone should take steps to protect themselves and their
family from the impacts of this severe weather threat.

We should be particularly mindful of the elderly and vulnerable and
ensure they remain safe throughout the coming hours. Regular
updates will be provided via NI Direct and PSNI across various
social media channels.

I am remaining in Northern Ireland today and will be keeping in
close contact with the agencies who are planning both for the
initial storm and its aftermath.

People should be vigilant and stay safe.
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